
 

Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council  
held on Monday 15th February 2016 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion: 
 
Present:  Cllrs. S Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), P Fewell (Vice Chair)  

P Allen, R Deacon and G Harris.  
   
In Attendance: Ms H Cherry (Clerk) one members of the public. 
    
 
14/16 Apologies for Absence 
 R Deacon (work), B Fox (holiday) G Harris (family commitments) 
  
   
15/16  Variations of order of business 

None 
 
16/16 Declarations of member’s interest 
 None 

 
 
17/16 Matters to Report 
 The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from 

their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin. 
 
     
18/16 Correspondence and Public Discussion 
 
A The revised (reduced) bus timetable was circulated. Cllr Peter Fewell reported on the 

transport meeting he attended in Wheatley, of which over 100 people had attended.   
It was reported that local parishes and bus companies are to work out a plan and there 
will be ongoing discussions. It was noted that nothing is to happen before June 2016. The 
next transport meeting is in July 2016.  
A letter was circulated to councillors from Mr Peers  

 
B Her Majesty the Queen’s 90th Birthday (Celebration in June). It was RESOLVED to 

combine an event with the Church Fete. Cllr Peter Allen agreed to speak to a member of 
the fete committee. 

 
C Dog Fouling – reports were received from residents about owners not clearing up after 

their dogs 
 
D The concrete around the BT green cabinet by the Green has been fixed and the 

surrounding grass area re-seeded. 
 
E It was RESOLVED to cease publishing District and County updates and police reports in 

the bulletin. Instead these will be available on the Parish Council Web Site. 
 

 
F After receiving several complaints about vans and cars being parked on the verges 

around Sykes Van Sales at Milton Common, Councillor Peter Allen spoke to them and 
asked that the vans be removed from the verges. It was suggested that a fence be 
erected on the west corner of Milton Common.  
 



 
G  Councillors welcomed Jan-Paul Kroese to the meeting. Jan-Paul Kroese was appointed 

General Manager at Belmond Le Manoir aux Quat’Saisons in December 2015. 
 
  

19/16 Planning Applications 
A None 
 
B  None 
  
 
20/16 Minutes of the Previous Meeting  
 It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 

18th January 2016 as a true and accurate record. 
  

 
21/16 Financial Resolutions 
A To authorise cheques for payment: 
 Helen Cherry /  HM Revenue & Customs.  Salary, Tax and Expenses.  
 Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production. £288.90 
 C. S Putt. Village maintenance. £155.00 
 OALC. An introduction for new Councillors. (Cllr Peter Allen) £78.00 
 SLCC. CiLCA Fee £125.00 
 
  
 
B Cllr Peter Allen checked and signed Parish Council Bank Statements and bank 

reconciliation. 
 
 
 
22/16 Parish Clerk and Cllr’s update of matters in hand (Action update) 

There were no updates since the last meeting. 
 

 
23/16  Litter pick date 

 It was RESOLVED that Great Milton litter pick would be scheduled on 2nd April 10:00 – 
12:00 

 
24/16 Speed survey 
 It was RESOLVED to place the speed survey just past the corner on Thame Road.  
 
 
  
The meeting closed at 20:19 
 

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be held on Monday 21st March  
2016 starting at 7:30pm in the Pavilion. 
 
 
Signed:  

 
 
 

http://www.hospitalitynet.org/brand/23000398/belmondorientexpresshotels.html

